
 
 
 
 

North Carolina Department of Health and Human Services 
 

Pat McCrory Aldona Z. Wos, M.D. 
Governor Ambassador (Ret.) 
 Secretary DHHS 

www.ncdhhs.gov 
Tel 919-855-4800 • Fax 919-715-4645 

Location: 101 Blair Drive • Adams Building • Raleigh, NC 27603 
Mailing Address: 2001 Mail Service Center • Raleigh, NC 27699-2001 

An Equal Opportunity / Affirmative Action Employer 

September 17, 2013 
Public Affairs Office 
919-855-4840 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

Five in Chatham County compete for nursing facility beds 
  

RALEIGH – Five competing applications have been filed with the Certificate of Need Section of the N.C. Division of Health Service 
Regulation to add nursing facility beds in Chatham County.  
 
A public hearing for these projects will be held at 11 a.m. on Oct. 17 at the Chatham Community Library, Holmes Meeting Room, 197 
N.C. Hwy 87 north, Pittsboro.  
 
The 2013 State Medical Facilities Plan identifies a need for 90 additional nursing facility beds in Chatham County. A brief description of 
each proposed project follows:  

• Kensington Rehab and Nursing Center proposes to develop a new 90-bed nursing facility on Lowes Drive in Pittsboro. The 
project is expected to cost $9.2 million and be complete by January 2016.  

• Chatham County Rehabilitation Center proposes to develop a new 90-bed nursing facility at U.S. 15-501 north and Sunny 
Acres Road in Pittsboro. The project is expected to cost $15.7 million and be complete by October 2016.  

• Chatham Health and Rehabilitation Center proposes to develop a new 90-bed nursing facility at 460 Henley Road in Chapel 
Hill. The project is expected to cost $9.6 million and be complete by October 2016.  

• UNC Hospitals Nursing Care and Rehabilitation Center proposes to develop a new 90-bed nursing facility at Chatham Park 
Complex in Pittsboro. The project is expected to cost $10.9 million and be complete by November 2015.  

• PruittHealth – Chatham proposes to develop a new 90-bed nursing facility at 1157 Hillsboro St., Pittsboro. The project is 
expected to cost $11.8 million and be complete by October 2015.  
 

Anyone may file written comments concerning these proposals. Comments must be received by the Certificate of Need Section no later 
than Oct. 1 at the following address:  
 

Certificate of Need Section  
Division of Health Service Regulation  
2704 Mail Service Center  
Raleigh NC 27699-2704  
 

For more information contact:  
 

Kim Randolph, Project Analyst  
Certificate of Need Section  
(919) 855-3873 
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